HONITON DEANERY SYNOD MINUTES

Wednesday 13th June, 2012 at Chardstock Primary School
Present:  Revd Alastair McCollum (Chair),  Brig. Nigel Speller (Lay Chair), Sarah Johnson (Secretary) Mr Simon Byworth (Treasurer), Dr Tim Gibson, Revd Hilary Dawson, Revd Jane Lankester, Revd Anne Mills, Revd Rik Peckham, Revd John Streeting, 38 members, 2 visitors, 14 apologies
1 Alastair welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with Prayer, and a reading from Ephesians 
Chapter 4,  v 11.

2 Diocesan Synod Elections: No need for election as we hadn’t received more nominations than places.
Clergy: Revd Judith Abbott, Revd Rik Peckham and Revd Alastair McCollum

Laity:  Mr Nigel Burton, Mrs Tracy Voysey, Brig Nigel Speller, Mrs Connie Hartnell – one vacancy, we have 6 months to fill this.

3 Minutes of March Synod were agreed, No matters arising

4   Rural Dean’s Report: There are difficulties with finance and we are at the lowest level of giving.  £850,000 deficit for this year.  This means there will be cuts in the Diocese.  Number of full time clergy will drop by about 10 %   If you are aware of difficulties within your Parish PLEASE speak to someone; Revd Patrick Parkes, Mission Resources Adviser – Patrick.parkes@exeter.anglican.org , or a Member of the Standing Committee.
Consultation is needed re number of deaneries in Exeter Diocese; we need to start a process of talking.  At present there are 25 deaneries in the Diocese – not practical for the Bishop to meet with all RD’s and LC’s together.

A number of Churchwardens still need to be sworn in.  Please contact Alastair if yours has not yet been, it’s a legal requirement and important that it can be done as part of worship so we can pray for them.

5   Honiton Deanery Link with Dubai:  Christine’s report was sent out with the agenda.  She had brought a number of photos for all to see.  More copies of the report can be obtained from the Secretary – please use them to inform your Parishes of the excellent work done.  Christine said it was such an interesting and uplifting visit.  Amazing to see 25,000 people worshipping together.  Nigel thanked her for visiting Dubai and keeping us so well informed.
6   Lay Chair’s Report: The Deaneries conference was discussed at Standing Committee and they agreed that Nigel will attend this year in October and he will pay half of the costs, with Deanery paying the other half. 
 He will report back afterwards.

Devon Historic Churches Trust –Forms are on the table, please return/talk to Charles Pegman who is co-coordinating this.  Nigel encouraged all Parishes to participate this year!
7    Treasurer’s Report:

1) All Parish contributions are now in.

2) Where we stand? – better off than this time last year.

3) All Parish treasurers were involved in end of year finances and 99% were in before the Visitation in May

4) Some people weren’t sure what an ‘annual report’ is -  it is to state what activities have been undertaken by Parishes in the last year.  Please speak to Simon if you need more information.

8  No AOB.  Alastair then welcomed Dr Tim Gibson –
Tim gave us an extremely lively, informative, interesting talk.  His role is to oversee the Exploring Christianity Course, as well and lecturing ordinands and lay readers.  He also reports on cars in a national newspaper (his other job)  Why wear shorts?  Similar to being a Christian in today’s society – very ‘counter-cultural’

He’s not about ‘neat answers’ – more about living the life.  Tim read from Matthew 17.  Theological education is about deepening our understanding of God; Looking for signs of God in this world; Finding out about our gifts and who God calls us to be.  Exploring Christianity course has been developed in the Diocese of Bath & Wells, together with Trinity College, Bristol, and now the Diocese of Exeter delivers this course in Devon.  It only runs across the South West.

What does the Course involve?  It is a mixture of home study and tutorials. Each module has 10 sessions, each member works through part at home, and then you come together with your tutor group; a chance to discuss and chew over issues.  This can be done to suit the group – i.e. weekly, fortnightly.  At the end of the 10 sessions the group meets together, and can continue the next term, or next year, again to suit everyone.  A tutor facilitates the sessions.  The six core modules are:
Spirituality and Prayer

New Testament

Doctrine

Ecclesiology
Old Testament

Ethics

Is there any assessment or accreditation?  No, although students can write assignments if they want to – but this course is not designed as a formal qualification, others courses are available.
Does the course give an opportunity to talk to other faiths?  Not as such, although it works well if people with other faiths join in at times.

Christianity Explored – this is a different course altogether, more along lines of Alpha.

Is there a fee?  £15 per module, to cover printing costs, although help is available if needed.

Revd Hilary Dawson – she was a tutor on the course in Cadbury Deanery and set up 3 groups, all very flexible.  All who took part loved it and had a real sense of excitement and joy, people were really ‘fired up.’  As a tutor, Hilary found it very much a joint venture.
Revd Rik Peckham – ditto – when he was in Ottery Deanery

More details from Dr Tim Gibson, Director, Exploring Christianity,

SWMTC, Room 336, Amory Building, University of Exeter, Rennes Drive, Devon, EX4 4RJ

Telephone:  01460 54182

Email:  tim@swmtc.org.uk 

Alastair thanked Tim very much for such a lively talk.  
Thanks also to Chardstock Primary School for such a bright venue, with stunning views and to Janet and Jeanne for the refreshments.
The meeting closed with the Grace at 8.45 pm      
      Next  Synod -  Thursday 15th November, Axminster Church with Revd Canon Anna Norman-Walker
                                                                                                                    (with question time)
Sarah Johnson

Deanery Secretary

Sarah.johnson48@btinternet.com
3 Roseland’s Cottages, Dolphin Street, Colyton Devon, EX24 6LU,   01297 552862

